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Ideas, Energy Generated at October

Destination Midtown Meetings

More than 70 neighborhood residents, business leaders
and city officials crowded into an OPS conference room
October 14 to participate in the ongoing Destination
Midtown project. Those present broke into small groups
to exchange ideas concerning the issues brought up during
the SWOT (Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, and
Threats) analysis.

All of the groups agreed that poor perception of the area
and absentee landlords were perhaps the biggest issues to
be resolved. Several groups suggested tighter building
code enforcement for landlords who do not comply in a
timely manner. It was also suggested that renters be
better informed of their rights and the need to report
unsafe or unsanitary conditions to authorities in order to
make landlords comply. The perception of midtown being
an unsafe, unkempt part of town was attributed to the lack
of basic maintenance along the sidewalks and buildings on
some of the main thoroughfares. The groups suggested
that sprucing up the sidewalks and landscaping along

these routes might help present a more positive image to
commuters. Tn addressing the issues of crime, drugs, and
prostitution in the area, several groups cited a need for a
quicker response by law enforcement. It was suggested
that neighborhood organizations could form stronger ties to
the police department to resolve this issue.

continued on page 5

GGPNA mem-
bers gather at
the Oct. 15th
Destination
Midtown
meeting to
design a
neighborhood
business
center.

2003 Fall Cleanup Highlights
Once again the GPNA “Cleanup Crew” took care of
business at this year’s annual fall cleanup, held
Saturday, October 18, in Gifford Park. This year’s
great weather (maybe the best ever for a fall cleanup)
made it possible to do almost all the planned activities.
The main event was of course the cleanup - we filled
two trash compactors (provided by Dale’s Trash
Service). The other events included: the pumpkin
patch (over 100 pumpkins given away — Earl May
Garden Center gave us a great deal), pumpkin
painting supervised by the Slayden family (Betty,
Tiffaney, Kayleen, & Jacob), Jan Franks,
Brittney Rubek, Zach Rubek, and Prenisha
Barfield, Police Officer Juan Fortier and a cruiser
on site to educate children about public safety,
Rodney Hay providing us with great barbecue beef
and pork; The Wolf House spreading wood chips
(provided by the City Parks Department) around

the park trees and also providing treats; Loren

See Page 3 For The Destination Mid-
town November Public Meetings
Timeline

Johnson with J’N°J Grocery providing hot dogs
again this year; Lilly Estes and Jack Sutton with
California Bar providing pop & ice, recycling a lot of

continued on page 4
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From The President. ..

Autumn has finally come with a vengeance. It seemed, for a while, that summer
would linger on indefinitely. The colors are stunning this year, but are only a
reminder that the end of the year is coming quickly.

From a community standpoint, it seems like the last quarter was consumed with
“Destination Midtown” activities. It will extend on through this next quarter also.
1 have talked to many of you who have had involvement in the plan and
appreciate your input and involvement. Sometimes I geta little tired of talking
about it, but I realize how important a tool this will be for our neighborhood. Tt
provides a template to build on. Ihave seen bankers and developers who are
excited about the possibilities of development—primarily between Harney and
Farnam, from Mutual to UNMC.

This has corollary implications for us. I don’t think we want the big money
redevelopers here in Gifford Park, reshaping things in the neighborhood. Butthey
anticipate that over time, the population of people who wish to reside in the
midtown area will increase. That means there is an opportunity for people who
may want to purchase and fix up older homes. We don’t want outsiders to make
decisions for us about our neighborhoods, so I am planning on being inveolved in
the final set of design meetings in November. I'd love to see you there.

I talked to several people in our neighborhood this last week when we were
planning the Haunted House. Once again, I am impressed with all of you who
live here and your willingness to volunteer and make our events successful.

Some of you came out to help. Some of you spent a Saturday or Sunday to make
or buy treats. T want you to know I appreciate it. Thad several people apologize
for not being more involved.

I want you all to know that being involved doesn’t mean you do something for
every activity or attend every meeting, Volunteerism is where you identify an
opportunity that motivates you to be involved, on an issue that is important to you.
Once in a while, but not every time, it could also mean helping out in a pinch.
Thanks to those of you who helped me out in this pinch with the Haunted House.

Have a great Autumn!
by Ron Frey

-~

TOOL
LENDING
HOTLINE

Mike 933-7506
Chris 342-6006

Mowers - 35
Rent for most tools - $3

Haunted House "Frightfully” Successful

Were you able to experience the 9" Annual Haunted House, sponsored by the
PKA Fraternity? There were plenty of ghouls, chills, zombies, and monsters to
go around. The PKA house was well organized and the event started promptly at

7:00 pm.

Many volunteers from the neighborhood donated candy and baked cookies, bars,
and brownies for after the tour. Those who manned the refreshments witnessed
how eager the children were to put the “heebie jeebies” behind them and find
solace in the “haunt-free” carriage house for treats. No treat went fo waste!

There were many smiles, but a few tears from some who thought it scarier than
they expected, Many of the older children were repeat customers and went
through the house several times. I even interviewed some older kids who worked
at Mystery Manor. I asked them to compare. They said that this Haunted House
was just as good as Mystery Manor! I'd say that makes it worth every penny!

continued on page 4
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Destination Midtown:

November Meeting Schedule

Mayor Mike Fahey Town Hall Meeting

Daie: Wednesday, November 5th

Time: 7:00 — 8:00 p.m,

Location: Field Club of Omaha 3615 Woolworth
Avenue

Mayor Mike Fahey will host a special ‘Destination
Midtown’ Neighborhood Towin Hall Meeting to
address neighborhood concerns related to the midtown
study. Neighbors and businesses are invited to attend.

NOVEMBER | Workshop #2

Design Charrette #2 will refine the general concepts
and design ideas that were developed during the first
design charrette. Designers will examine, in detail,
opportunities for mixed-use, pedestrian oriented
development; infill development; public space
development; and transportation improvements. The
charrette will follow the same format as the previous
charretfe, and will focus on the study area’s main
corridor, the area between Dodge Sireet and
Leavenworth Street.

Location:

Mutual of Omaha’s Innowave Building

3201 Farnam Street, Second floor

Parking available on the east side of the building.
Overflow parking available in the Visitor s Lot on
33rd Street between Farnam and Dodge. Entrance
to the building faces Farnam on the north side.
Dates and Times:

Workshop #2 will last a total of four days. The general
public is encouraged to attend as much as possible.
Attendance is strongly encouraged during the project
kick-off meeting the first day, and during the final
presentation on the fourth day. Attendance is optional,
but encouraged, during the progress review sessions
held during the lunch hour and at the end of each day.
Lunch will not be provided.

Monday, November 17

12:00pm — 1:30pm » Project Kickoff Meeting
Tuesday, November 18

12:00pm — 1:30pm » Public Review/Design Team
Lunch

6:00pm — 7:30pm * Progress Review

Wednesday, November 19

6:00pm — 7:30pm * Progress Review

Thursday, November 20

6:00pm — 7:30pm « Final Presentation

For more information, visit the website:
www.omahachamber.org/DestinationMidtown

Kids In The Garden

Even though my tomato plants are still producing this
late into the fall, all I can think about is next year’s
plantings! What will I plant next year? What did/didn’t
work this year? Iam excited for spring even though it
is still two seasons away. One of the most exciting
things | am thinking about for next year’s garden is
getting neighborhood youth involved. For next spring
and summer I am planning a Saturday morning youth
program. I am not sure what age groups I will focus on,
but I do know it will involve learning about nature and
gardening in a very hands-on way. It won’t be all dirt
and worms (although there will be plenty of this,
especially worms — think yermicomposting). There
will be art created and games played as well as the
more traditional fun garden activities. If you have
children between the ages of 3 and 15 that may be
interested in being involved, there will be more about
this program in future newsletters. If you are interested
in helping design this program or have Saturday
mornings available to volunteer, please call Kate
O’Brien at 496-8419.

Lilly's California Bar
510 No. 33rd St.

Serving the Gifford Park
Community since 1937

Lilly Estes,

Proprietor /

Charles R. Kilgore Jr.
" Attorney At Law
4913 Underwood Avenue
558-5000
Personal Injury Law

Worker's Compensation

Injury
Auto Accidents
Insurance Claims




GPNA Newsletter

2003 Fall Cleanup . . . confinued from page 1

metal and appliances, and the GPNA receiving over $400
in memberships and donations. A new activity introduced
this year was to have supervised groups of children help
pick up litter in the park, business district ,and an alley to
“earn” their free pumpkin and food - Roger Freeman,
Jackie Foster and Raquel Ayala supervised this effort.

The rest of our dedicated volunteers included Lloyd
Canfield, Bob & Virginia Hutton, Darryl Hutton, Ron
& Vicki Frey, Cynthia Shuck, Kate (’Brien, Jared
Randone, Terry & Sue Wilwerding, Steve
Wilwerding, Jim & Kathleen Wilwerding, Billy
Dooly, Mike Caban, Kirk & Jean Peck, Mike
Bacome, Mike Wilwerding, Ben & Austin Sweazy,
Chris & Sallie Foster, Leo Wilwerding, Richard &
Bonnie Kaster, Eva Swanson and members of the Wolf
House (David Staenberg, Kevin Dorenbach, Greg
Werts, Justin Brooks, John Clark, Michael Nurez).
Creighton University Medical Center provided a
pickup truck and Yates School provided tables and chairs.
Norita Collar from the City Planning Department and
other volunteers helped haul trash for elderly folks. Anda
special thanks to the Omaha Community Foundation for
providing most of the funds for this event through a
neighborhood grant (dumpsters and trash compactors ain’t
cheap!) This grant encourages creating opportunities for
neighborhoods to build stronger communities through
positive activities involving many people - we believe this
event accomplished these goals. Thank you all!

by Chris Foster

Top: The Gifford
Park parking lot
at the height of
Fall Cleanup
2003

Left: a scene

N from the popular
"paint your
pumpkin in the
pumpkin patch”
f activity

Haunted House . . . continued from page 2

Thanks to all the volunteers who helped with crowd
control, who volunteered to bake and/or bring
goodies. The Wolf House guys were helpful as
usual. Jan Franks and the Slayden family
monitored treat intake. Thanks, especially to the
PKA House guys who made this a “fun” (if you
can call being scared spine-less fun) event!

by Ron Frey

Some of the ghoulish "residents" of the PKA
Haunted House take a break from scaring their
"auests” from the Gifford Park neighborhood.
Over 30 members of the Creighton fraternity
participated in this year's event.

BUYING A House ?
SELLING A Home?

Click on our web:
www.REAomaha.com

for real estate appointments call

Theresa Nasr, sales associate
345-7638/740-8970

Real Estate Associates,Inc.
11144 Q st, Omaha, NE 6813
(402)592-9200
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CU Masterplan Update

Creighton University presented a two-tiered surface parking lot . .
design at the general meeting last month. As promised, the Call_f oy nla

plans indicated a green-scape buffer and fence between
neighborhood housing and the new parking lot development. Ta cOS & M ore
Presently, the University has installed temporary boundary

markers to eliminate any parking on the unpaved surface, which

was observed last month. Work on the new lot is scheduled to Homemade Mexican Food

begin in the spring of 2004. , _ 342-0212
y Cynihia Shuck 33rd & California Street
Dine In or Carry Out

Destination Midtown . . . continued from page I
"I'm very encouraged," said Mike Caban, a resident of the

Gifford Park neighborhood. "One thing our group came up with is Hours:
you can't work on the positive until you address the negative. Monday - Saturday: 11a.m.-9 p.m.
This is a good start to doing that." : Closed Sunday

The focus of the October 15 meeting was how to achieve
successful neighborhood business centers. After the crowd of
more that 60 participants dispersed into small groups, each group
was assigned the task of creating a neighborhood business center
using 30-foot scale models that sat on the table before them, with
each model representing a different part of midtown Omaba.
James Moore, community design principal for HDR, gave the
groups guidelines to consider. The ideas and fervor with which
each group tackled this project pleased and impressed Doug
Bisson of HDR, Destination Midtown project manager. "I think
you can see the excitement level," he said. "Part of this whole
concept was to get people taking about it and sce the potential of
their neighborhoods. I think we accomplished that tonight."

Source: Destination Midiown November 2003 Newsletter

J'N'J
GROCERY STORE

v Fresh Meats -- Fresh Produce
Friendly Service

3301 California Street -- 422-1058
WE DELIVER!

7:00 AM - 10:00 PM Monday thru Thursday
7:00 AM - 11:00 PM Friday thru Saturday
8:00 AM - 10:00 PM Sunday




GPNA Newsletter

@ Page 6

What's Happening In The Neighborhood . . .

The GPNA would like to congratulate and send its best wishes to Wendell &
Alyssa Stanley on the birth of their daugher, Rachel Victoria Stanley.

Rachel was born on October 14th. Note: if you know of any birth, marriage, or
other significant event in the Gifford Park community, please let us know (342-
2795) so we can include it in the newsletter.

Just a reminder: the last yardwaste pickup of the year will occur the week of
December 1st. During the winter months, yardwaste is not collected sepa-
rately or with the regular garbage. Yardwaste pickup will resume in April.

. . . Good Things!

If you have ever visited the Gifford Park Community Garden you have
probably seen a couple of small brass plaques in the ground. One plaque was
put in about 2 years ago by longtime GPNA member Mike Caban and his son
Ben, who placed it in front of their small flower garden in memory of wife
Judi (Mike and Judi were very instrumental in developing the GPNA early on
and have served as officers and board members). For whatever reason,
someone apparently took the plaque a few weeks ago and after searching and
asking neighbors, it was nowhere to be found. Hopes of finding the plaque
were answered by another longtime GPNA member Roger Freeman. A
couple weeks ago Roger was picking up litter and aluminum cans in the park
and neighborhood streets. As he walked by the community garden he found
Mike’s plaque in the parkway by the street, still in good shape. Needless to say
Mike and the rest of the community garden members are very glad about the
outcome. Anyone who knows Roger also knows it’s no surprise that he would
be the one to find the plaque. This just goes to show that when you have
people like Roger and Mike in our neighborhood, you should never lose hope.

by Chris Foster

Holiday Banquet Set
For December 4th

It's hard to believe with all this
magnificent fall weather we've
been experiencing that the
Holiday Season is just around the
corner, but plans are already
being made for the 15th Annual
GPNA Holiday Banguet. The
event is scheduled for Thurs-
day, December 4th, at 7 p.m.
Creighton University Medieal
Center has once again gra-
ciously offered to host the dinner,
which takes the place of the
December general meeting.
Since this is a members only
function, now is the time to join
or renew your membership -
send in the application at the
bottom of this page with your
dues today or bring it to the
November general meeting. You
won't want to miss this wonder-
ful (and delicious) event!

GIFFORD PARK NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION A
532 N. 33rd Street, Omaha, NE §8131 3

MEMBERSHIP APFLICATION
{Fieasa print clearfy)

i

~ Happy
Thanksgiving !
from the Gifford Park
Neighborhood Association

E-mail Address:
Can we contact you for help on any of the following items? (please circle areas of interest).
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1
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Cleanup/Beanification Tennis Program Block Captain Tool Lending
Membership Youth Activities History Newslener
Neighborhood Walks Park Merchants Mewsletter Distribution
Social Activities ‘Tree Planting Waich Group Meeting Program
Landlord/Tenant Issues Calling Committes Public Relations School Lizison

—-—--J

Membership yean: {Membarship year runs from June 1 tHhraugh May 31)
Type of membership:  Singla {S5) Famity (39) Business ($25) —. .
_ Para servicios,
Nama of business . . .
informacion o quejas
Name , llame a la officina del
(Lﬂsﬂ — N, {Fﬂm —
alcalde
Spouse _
sy st 444-5555
Addrass
(Street) {Ciy) {State) (@p)
Talephone Number: For City Services,
- {Home} (Wark)

Information, or
Complaints
- Call:
Mayor's Action
Office
444-5555




